		Deshler Village Council

Monday, May 26, 2020

CALL TO ORDER:  Deshler Village Council met in regular session on Monday, May 26, 2020, with Mayor Stephen Gibson calling the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Pam Abrams, Bob George, Teresa Lederer, Richard McCance, Jim Suber and Mike Woods   
ALSO PRESENT:  Streets/Sewer Supt. Bradley Kitchen and Visitor Carl Knipp.  Via telephone: DonL Parsons and Jan Seemann 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Minutes of May 11, 2020, were presented to Council.  It was moved by Suber and seconded by Woods to approve the minutes as presented.  Vote:  all yes, motion carried.
APPROVAL OF BILLS:  Bills were presented to Council.  It was moved by Woods and seconded by Abrams to pay the bills and to draw warrants on the proper funds.  Vote:  all yes, motion carried.  

Fund Reports, Cash Summary Reports, and a Payment Listing were presented for Council’s review.

PARKS/POOL COMMITTEE REPORT:
A Parks/Pool Committee meeting was held prior to the Council meeting. 
-A motion was made by Suber and seconded by George that there be no organized sports held at Memorial Field in 2020 due to the Governor’s Covid-19 regulations and restrictions. Vote:  all yes, motion carried.
-The possibility of a soccer season being held at Memorial Field will be re-visited in August.
-A motion was made by Abrams and seconded by Woods that the swimming pool be closed for the 2020 season due to the Governor’s Covid-19 regulations and restrictions.  Vote:  Lederer-Yes; McCance-Yes; Suber-Yes; George-Yes; Abrams-No; Woods-Yes.  Vote:  5-1, motion carried.
-Council decided there will be no shelter house rentals allowed until further notice.

STREETS/SEWER:  Superintendent Bradley Kitchen reported:
-The restrooms at the Reservoir Park were severely damaged last week. A discussion was held during the Parks Committee about replacing or tearing down the building. The restrooms are only opened once per year for the fireworks due to past vandalism. If the building is demolished, a porta john would be the replacement.  A motion was made by Suber and seconded by Woods to demolish the damaged restroom building and seek pricing for a porta john rental.  Vote:  all yes, motion carried.
-Kitchen explained some of the work being done with companies in the village for surface drainage.

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT:  DonL Parsons reported:
-The street paving project has been moved to the LTIP program due to another village not being eligible. This is good news as the projects will be funded and completed this year.
-A meeting was recently held with ODOT regarding the Pine Street Bridge Project which is on schedule.
-The Chamber of Commerce Garage Sales will be held on June 19-20.

OTHER BUSINESS:
-Junk collection day for the village will be held after the garage sales on June 25.
-Visitor Carl Knipp was in attendance and inquired about vacating the end of Butternut Street so that he could do some additional construction on his property. The Mayor suggested he write up a proposal and submit it for the Street Committee to consider.
-Jan Seemann asked who was responsible for the upkeep of the Welcome to Deshler signs. The Garden Club used to maintain them, but they are no longer in existence.
-A short discussion was held regarding the caboose move to the property on Park Street. Pam reported that there is money reserved for this purpose. The idea was brought forward to sell the property if the caboose move is not made. There was no decision made on this matter.
-Pam Abrams asked if stones could be placed in an alley located off South Keyser Avenue, as the alley is very muddy when wet.
-Mike Woods reported the timeline for the BPA Request for Proposals for the new metering system.

A motion was made by Suber to adjourn.  Vote:  all yes, motion carried.
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